## ST. MADDERN'S C OF E SCHOOL WEEKLY NEWSLETTER—FRIDAY 30TH JUNE

**HEADTEACHER: MISS H PEARCE** 

EMAIL: secretary@st-madderns.cornwall.sch.uk

WEBSITE: http://www.st-madderns.cornwall.sch.uk/website

TELEPHONE: (01736) 364845

**Thanks** Compassion Forgiveness Responsibility Perseverance Friendship Courage Trust Hope



















#### **MAZEY DAY**

Well done for such a brilliant turn out to represent St Maddern's in the Mazey Day parade on Saturday. Admiral Nelson was seen towering above the parade and has even made the front page of The Cornishman this week! The Victory was much admired by onlookers too. The children and adult helpers looked very nautical in their striped outfits, and Bert the dog joined in with his sailor necktie! The samba band sounded fantastic and the children all carried some of their art work. A fantastic day for everyone.

#### **ULTROBOT CHALLENGE**

A group of children have been taking part in the Ultrobot project. They have been programming robots and learning to use the BBC microbit. Well done to all who took part.

### **BRASS CONCERT**

On Monday afternoon, the children in the brass group went to Humphry Davy School to join with other schools to perform in a concert. They had a practise session, before performing to parents and friends. The children played beautifully.

#### **MATHS CHALLENGE DAY**

Last Thursday, Grace, Jowan, Eva, Rubie and Rhys went to St. Mary's CofE School to take part in a Maths Challenge Day. They had lots of fun taking part in a variety of games and challenges, and playing with numbers and finding patterns.

#### **BIKE ABILITY**

Bike Ability has now finished for this year, but the children who took part have all had a great time. They have learned some valuable life skills and have been learning about how to keep themselves safe whilst out and about with their bikes. Remember to always to wear your helmet to protect your head!

### **CAREERS CIRCUS**

The Year 6 children have been taking part in the careers circus in school. In pairs, they have been learning about the role of a secretary, a teacher and a pre-school leader. The children have all engaged brilliantly with the roles and have learned a lot about what these jobs entail.

#### TRANSITION DAY

On Thursday it was transition day for all our children. The current year 6s went to spend the day in their new secondary schools. They have all had a good time and have been telling us all about the exciting things which they learned.

The 10 new children who will be starting St Maddern's in September, came to spend the morning in Mrs Miles' class, and they enjoyed making jam sandwiches. It was lovely to see how the current Class 1 supported the younger children, and each child was an excellent role model for the little ones.

Aggie, Roxanne and Alexa went to spend the morning in Class 2, and enjoyed taking part in the art activities.











# **HEADTEACHERS AWARD**

Libby for looking after and welcoming Year 2 on

Transition Day

### **CORE VALUES AWARD**

Rubie for perseverance in assessment week when she found it a challenge

STAR READERS

**CLASS 1: Aggie, Charlie, Lily, Roan** 

**CLASS 2: Harry, Malakai, Rhys, Rubie** 

READING KARATE

Charlie = Purple, Harry = Red, Rhys = Blue

**SUPER SPELLERS** 

**Aggie and Roxanne** 

ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK:

**CLASS 1 = 88.8%, CLASS 2 = 97.5%** 

**Dates for the diary Summer 2017** 

6<sup>th</sup> July Residential Trip children to St Levan pm

7<sup>th</sup> July Scarecrow making, Sports Day from 1:30pm on school

field (weather permitting)

14<sup>th</sup> July KS2 Surf Day

16th July Open the Book 11am at Madron Church

19-21<sup>st</sup> July School Residential at Heatree House

24<sup>th</sup> July Leaver assembly 2pm, Y6 Leavers Party

25<sup>th</sup> July School finishes at 1:30pm

26<sup>th</sup> July INSET